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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR APRIL 3, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Mr. Chris Mossman, Trowbridge Engineering; Ms. Carol Hamilton Home owner 31 Old Oak Ave, Mr. Cote Builder.

Call to Order

4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander
Minutes were approved & signed for March 6th,  March 11th & March 6th Public Hearing. 

Vouchers were approved & signed for Ms. McConville & Ms. Loree for March gas mileage.
New Business:  

37 Lake Drive East: Mr. Chris Mossman of Trowbridge Engineering is requesting a variance for installation of a Tight Tank for an existing home. Mr. Mossman described the property as a steep slope, with good sandy soils, home has 1 bedroom and lacks parking space, and their well has a 50 feet distance from the neighbors leaching area.  A Pumping statement from a septic Hauler would be required before the Certificate of Compliance would be issued. The Board was in favor of the tight tank variance.
Black Pond Lane off Davis Road: Definitive subdivision approval from Planning Board; reduced road standard subdivision that will serve 2 single family lots. 
The Board had no comment on the reduced road application.  BOH general rule is no variances’ granted for new installation of  wells or septic systems.

EDS (Emergency Dispensing Site): BOH received an after action report of a drill performed during the flu clinic.  The Board congratulated the staff on a job well done. 

Old Business:

31 Old Oak Ave: Homeowner requesting variance of less than 10 feet from existing foundation to SAS.   Board reviewed the variance after the site visit. The Board approved the variance with a condition on using the specified anchors to maintain a distance of 7 feet out from foundation. 

 Well Regulation legal notification:

Ms. McConville showed the Board the Public Hearing Notice which will post in the Gardner News on Thursday April 4th. The hearing will be on April 17th for the Well Regulation changes.
(Lot 1) 3 Light House Lane.  Ms. McConville had spoken to Mr. Popham; system designer, about the concerns the Board had about the standing water on this property. Attorney Mr. Tom Gibbons called on behalf of the owner for clarity of the Boards’ concerns.  
Fee schedule: Mr. Simoncini clarified the verbiage and the fees for septic plan review. 

Animal Inspector:  One of the nominated candidates withdrew her position.   Ms. Cheryl Slack is up for nomination the Board discussed the procedure to have her come in to a Board of Health meeting. 

Ms. McConville had fallen during a housing inspection, Dr. Popik signed the accident form, and no medical treatment was required.

71 North Common Rd: the financial documents were sent to Town Council for final review.

Meadows at West Hill: the Agent has not heard anything further from Town Council. 

5:28 p.m. Meeting called for adjourned by Dr. Popik.  All in favor.
5:29 p.m. Meeting adjourned. 
__________________________     _______________________________                                                  
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        
Minutes were signed by Board members on 6/5/2019        Original signatures on file in BOH office. 
Attachments:
37 Lake Drive East Tight Tank plan & operations and maintenance plan

Notice from the Gardner News on Public Hearing April 17, 2019.

Westminster Board of Health Regulations for Private Wells

